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School Advisory Council Minutes
October 16th, 2018


I.  Welcome:
Meeting was called to order at 9:08 a.m.  

II. Reading of the Minutes:
Minutes were approved by Mr. Gaspard and second by Mrs. 
Rosado.

III.  Establish SAC Committee and Roles
Rules to establish the SAC committee were reviewed by Mrs. Most.  Various positions were discussed and members were asked to volunteer for positions.  
The following people were voted into positions: 
Current SAC chairs – Mrs. Most and Mrs. Tardieau
Secretary – Mrs. Nachman
Business Partner – Mathnasium 
Parent Members – Mrs. DeJesus and Mrs. Haggerty
SAF Representative – Mrs. Jackson resigned
Mr. Kuma, Mrs. Rand, and Mrs. Brown were deleted from SAC.

IV.  Training:
         Part II:  Shared Decision Making
Mrs. Tardieau discussed the need for parents to support the schools goals to support learning for all students at the school.  The meeting schedule for SAC was discussed as well as the time for future meetings.  A survey would be sent to get input from parents. 

V. Title 1 Report:
Mrs. Most shared that tutoring for 3rd and 4th grade students would begin on October 29th and continue through December 14th.  This would be for approximately 30 students in ELA and 40 students in Math.  Family night on October 29th will provide pizza, cookies, chips, and salsa.  As of today, the Title 1 Mobile Unit has not confirmed attendance.  She also stated that the Title 1 budget has increased by approximately $22, 000.00 and this money will be used to hire a paraprofessional, as well as,  increase the tutoring budget. 

VI.  Principal’s Report:
Mrs. Floyd shared that the October 2nd Piper zone meeting was a presentation on innovative learning.  She also stated that our school safety patrol members went to the City of Sunrise meeting to be sworn in. Our school had a Fire Assembly for our students presented by the City.  October 26th will be the first Nugget Day and students may dress as a storybook character.  On October 28th Mr. C and the school chorus will perform with the Sunrise orchestra.  On October 31st there will be a character parade for Prekindergarten and kindergarten. 

VI. School Improvement Plan:
Mr. Suarez shared data for 2016, 2017, and 2018 for ELA, Math, and Science.  Scores showed that Math was weak in 2017, however, with district support and training for our teachers, our 2018 Math scores went up considerably.  He also stated that strategies such as small group instruction helped our scores increase.  He further stated that this year’s goals will focus on math and reading. Monthly data chats with teachers are used to keep the plan on track.  Parents were asked for their input on creating the SIP goals and they stated that they liked that the school was focusing on ELA and Math this year. Title I Plan was shared and parents asked clarifying questions and supported the plan as it was presented. 

VI. Budget Update:
Mrs. Floyd shared that a survey will be distributed to teachers and non-instructional staff to get input as to how the SAC funds should be used. 

VII.  Concerns and Compliments:
The meeting was adjourned at 9:51 a.m.
The next SAC meeting will be held November 20th at 8:30 AM. 



